
Cheshire West and Chester Borough Council 
 

Section 14 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 
 

University of Chester Graduation Ceremonies 
 

(Temporary Traffic Regulation) Order 2025 
 
Notice is hereby given pursuant to the provisions of Section 14 (1) (b) of the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984, the effect of which will be to prohibit all traffic as identified in 
Chester because of the likelihood of danger to the public for the University of Chester 
Graduation Ceremonies in Chester City Centre from the 13th to the 14th March 2025. 
 
The Order will close the following lengths of road from 10:30 to 17:00 on Thursday 
13th March and Friday 14th March 2025.  
 
• Northgate Street (from Hunter Street to Eastgate Street) 
• Princess Street (entire length).  
• St Werburgh Street (entire length). 
• Eastgate Street (from Northgate Street to Foregate Street). 
• Foregate Street (from Eastgate Street to St John Street). 
• St John Street (from Foregate Street to Little St John Street). 
 
There will be no parking, no waiting, no loading, no unloading on the following 
lengths of road from 07:30 to 17:00 on Thursday 13th March and Friday 14th March 
2025. 
 
• Northgate Street (from Hunter Street to St Werburgh Street). 
• Princess Street (entire length). 
• St Werburgh Street (entire length). 
• Eastgate Street (from St Werburgh Street to Foregate Street). 
• Foregate Street (from Eastgate Street to St John Street). 
 
Pedestrian access to premises situated on or adjacent to the roads will be maintained at 
all times. 
 
Nothing in the Order shall prevent driving upon the said lengths of road of any vehicle 
which is being used in an emergency for fire brigade, ambulance or police purposes. 
 
The promoter of these events is University of Chester.  



For further information, please contact. 
 
Eraina Smith 
Senior Manager Asset and Network 
Highways Office 
Guilden Sutton Lane, 
Guilden Sutton, 
Chester, 
CH3 7EX 
 
Highways@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk  
0300 123 7036 
 
15th January 2025  
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